September 12, 2006

Mr. Göran Tidström

EFRAG Supervisory Board Chairman

Avenue Des Arts 41, 4th Floor
B-1040 Brussels

BELGIUM

commentletter@efrag.org

Re: EFRAG DRAFT COMMENT LETTER - IFRIC Draft Due Process Handbook

Dear Mr. Tidström,

We wish to respond on the subject draft comment letter. We are pleased to inform you that we agree with the Efrag draft comments for all the questions there raised.

As far as question 1 (“Agenda Committee”) is concerned, we would like to add some of our considerations as to the balanced representativeness of the Agenda Committee and the related information made available to the public.

We do believe that the balanced representativeness of the stakeholders, as well as the balanced geographical one are shareable aspects that should characterize any group operating for the benefit of a variety of addressees. We also understand that achieving this goal may not be an easy task, given both the limited number of the Committee members and the necessity that they operate as promptly as possible in order to make timely decisions.

As initially said, we also agree that information should be made available to the public as to the issues under study and their stage of advancement. We support such position because it would result in a useful information for both the users of the IFRIC activity and the various professional groups and individuals concerned with the IFRSs implementation, particularly those which do not have a direct representation in the Committee. A public transparent information would then certainly streghten IFRIC image to the eyes of stakeholders.

We remain sincerely yours,

Prof. Angelo Provasoli

(OIC Chairman)

